
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WELCOME GUESTS!   
 
It’s nice to have you with us today!  
Welcome to St. Paul Lutheran Church!  
We greet you in the name of Jesus 
Christ. We are glad that you are wor-
shiping with us.  We know that God will 
come to us through His Word this day 
to bring us new life in Christ.  
 
MINISTRY 
 
“Take Me Out to the Ball Game,”  

A schedule for St. Paul softball 
teams are now on the bulletin 
board in lobby. Please contact 
Chuck Brewer 586-822-8619 

or email him at brewerchuck10@ 
gmail.com with any questions.   
Everyone is encouraged to 
come out and root our teams on. 
 
20/30’s Group (aka: Young Adults)—a 
group of post-college age to 30-somethings 
who gather for Bible studies and events.  We 
would like to reach out to new church at-
tendees who don't know we have a group to 
join us. The basic information is that we have 
a group chat for communication of events 
that are happening, and we do trivia on most 
Wednesdays at the Side Bar in Royal Oak..  
Special event dates: June 24 at 7:00pm is a 
dinner in the lounge for the group. Ques-
tions? Email Kyria Gowman at  
k19gow@gmail.com.  
 

SCHOOL NOTES  
 

Vacation Bible School 
held at St. Paul on Mon-
day, June 30 through 
Thursday, July 3. Please 
consider bringing your en-

tire family. There will be lessons for 
children entering preschool through fifth 
grade as well as volunteering opportu-
nities for children entering 
sixth grade and up as well as 
any interested adults. A VBS 
registration form is included in 
the newsletter or at the Wel-
come Center.  

 
Looking for SUMMER CAMP opportu-
nities for your middle-schooler? Luther-
an Northwest is offering boys & girls 
athletic camps for grades 5-9 starting in 
June! This year’s programs include 
Football, Boys & Girls Basketball, Vol-
leyball, Softball, Soccer, Wrestling & 
Cheer. Details and registration can be 
found at www.Lutheran Northwest.com/
summercamps 
 
WHERE CAN YOUR CHILDREN  

Go and experience 
Christian growth while 
swimming, canoeing, 
learn archery, riding 
horses, and zip-lining? 
At Camp Concordia! 

Don’t let your children miss the adven-
ture, joy and wonder that a week at a 
Christian camp can bring. Camp 
changes kids for the better! Also, Fami-

ly camp days. Check it out! For more 
information, visit the camp’s website at 
www.campconcordia.org or call the 
camp office at 616-754-3785.  
 
God Provided!  With Mrs. Heins’ retire-
ment effective this month, the administra-
tion and leadership of St. Paul Lutheran 
School has been searching for a teacher 
for the past several months.  Mrs. Jaclyn 
Moelich, our current three-year-old pre-
school classroom teacher, has accepted 
the third and fourth grade classroom teach-
er position.  In addition to her year as a 
preschool teacher at St. Paul, Mrs. Moelich 
brings over ten years of experience as a 
special education teacher in the Detroit 
Metro area. Mr. Francik looks forward to 
each of you getting to know Mrs. Moelich 
better in the years to come. Thank you to 
everyone who prayed and wished St. 
Paul’s leadership well during this search 
process. God’s blessings on your summer! 
 
St. Paul Lutheran School is Enrolling  
students in three-year-old preschool 
through eighth grade.  If you know chil-
dren and their families who would ben-
efit from the teaching of this timeless 
Gospel message for our salvation as 
well as receiving an excellent academic 
education, please have them contact 
Chris Francik at 248-546-6555 or cfran-
cik@stpaulroyaloak.org.  
 
NOTES   
 
Summer’s Here Electronic Giving  
Don’t forget about your church during 
the summer months...Just as you rely 

upon receiving in-
come on a regular 
basis, St. Paul Lu-
theran Church & 
School relies on your 
regular contributions. 
St. Paul offers a convenient electronic 
giving option to help you keep up with 
your intended offerings. There are two 
ways to get started: The easiest and 
fastest way,  
1) enroll at our website at www.stpaul 
royaloak.org. or 2) you can complete 
an Electronic Giving Authorization form 
(available in the church lobby on the 
shelf) and return to the church office.  
For questions, please contact LeeAnne 
Millinger, 248-584-3128. 
 
Voter’s Meeting - Monday, June 16 at 
7:00pm in the lounge. Topics include 
voting on the 2025/2026 budget plus 
considering a new line of credit to fund 
the capital campaign construction. A 
recap of the May Voters' meeting is 
available at the Welcome Center.  
 
Church Food Pantry Running Low– we 
offer a drive-thru food pantry for those in 
need in our community on the 1stThursday 
of the month 11am-1pm. or walk-in on 2nd 
& 4th Mondays 9am-Noon. Also, bags are 
set out in the lobby for members on 4th 
Sunday of the month. As always donations 
are accepted to help keep our pantry full.  
Needed canned (soups, vegetables, 
meats, fruits) and boxed goods (mac & 
cheese, pasta noodles, cereal). Thank you. 

 
 

HAPPY  
FATHER’S DAY! 

“Equip, Support, Serve, Witness Where God Calls Us!” 
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Current Health Needs 

Dennis Walker (recovery knee replacement) 
 

Long-term Health Needs 

Jeff Lehman (cancer) 

Natasha Loretitsch (concerns) 

Patricia Walker-Bill (health concerns) 
 

Prayers for our Homebound 

 

All Military Family & Friends 

 

FLOWERS and ETERNAL LIGHT on the Altar  
*You may order flowers/eternal light for special occa-

sions, eg. anniversaries, birthdays etc. or in memory of 

someone by filling out the chart in lobby.  Just $25 per 

bouquet or $10 for  eternal light..   

Checks payable to  St. Paul  Lutheran.   

Please leave in office. Thank you. 

 

Donna Brewer 

Margaret Kuhlmann 
Irma Pope 

Charlette Schroeder  
Don Storck  
Jeanette Till  

MEMBERS 

Priscilla Bennett (health concerns), friend of Chris Schultz 

Sharon Charnawskas, (health concerns), sister-in-law  of  

   Jim Charnawskas 

Palmer Charnawskas,  (recovery brain surgery) great niece of   

  Jim  Charnawskas 

Samuel Fickel, (recovery from surgery) son of Seth & Kaitlyn Fickel 

Anne Gabriel, (stage 4 cancer), friend of Anne Sagan 

Brian Kitz, (cancer), friend of Mike Rasmussen 

Matt Mackinder, (MS) Marshall’s brother 

David I .  (cancer), family of Scott Manteuffel 

Bill Merte, (arm nerve damage), friend of Mike Rasmussen 

Susan Miller, former member, hospitalized 

Janie Nelson, (health concerns) Tim Woodward’s mother 

Tom Noonan, (cancer), friend of Chris Schultz 

Michele Polito, (cancer), friend of Chris Schultz 

Jeff Rinkus, (brain tumor), father of Craig Rinkus 

Roe, (health concerns) mother-in-law of Chad Heins, Dawn’s son 

Ted Stephens, (cancer), friend of Mike Rasmussen 

Daniel Tharpe, (continued care) grandson of  Bob & Denise    

  Rutledge  

David Woelmer, father of Lee (recuperating from heart surgery) 

 

     

NON–MEMBER FAMILY & FRIENDS 

If prayers need to be removed or added,  
please contact the church office, 248-541-0613. 

                                 

CALENDAR  
 
Sunday, June 15   Happy Father’s Day 
8:15 am Worship c 
9: 45 am Bible Class 
11:00 am Worship    
12:00 pm Pam Rodway Retirement Reception, 

lounge 
 
Monday, June 16 
9:00 am Trustees 
7:30 pm Voter’s Meeting 
 
Wednesday, June 18 
6:00 pm Garden Club 
 
Thursday, June 19 
8:00 am Men’s Breakfast (The Avenue) 
 
Saturday, June 21 
7:30 am Men’s Breakfast 
 
Sunday, June 22 
8:15 am Worship  
9: 45 am Bible Class 
11:00 am Worship c  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DIRECTORY 
 

For Pastoral Services: 
  Rev. Jakob Andrzejewski  

  (734) 644-0059 
  revjski@stpaulroyaloak.org 

 
Church Contact Info: 

   202 E. Fifth St., Royal Oak, MI 48067 
   (248) 541-0613 

   church@stpaulroyaloak.org 
 

School Contact Info: 
508 Williams St., Royal Oak, MI 48067                             

   (248) 546-6555 
   school@stpaulroyaloak.org 

 
Vestry Contact Info: 

sprovestry@gmail.com 
 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/stpaulroyaloak 
 

Website:  www.stpaulroyaloak.org 
 

Community Food Pantry Monthly:  
1st Thursday (drive thru) 11am-1pm  and   
2nd & 4th  Mondays (walk-in)  9am-12pm 

 
*Services live-streamed are through 

www.stpaulroyaloak.org/live 
For signing online attendance go to 

www.stpaulroyaloak.org/attendance 

From the LSB Service of the Sacrament – “Holy, 
holy, holy Lord, God of Sabaoth adored.” Three 
times the angels cry out: “Holy, holy, holy!” It is 
an indication of the three-ness in God: Father, 
Son, and Holy Spirit. This is the Name into which 
we are baptized. We have been made a part of 
God’s family and are now called to live lives that 
are in harmony with this new family. We are to 
be godly and live in God’s image. As God is loving, 
kind and generous, so also are we called to be. 

Mark Bowdich 
Paul Bowdich 
Trevor Guilmette 
Brandon Newton 

Brendan Sharp 
Tirzah VanDamme 
Jason Zuniga 
Gabrielle Zuniga 

Weekly News & Events 
A Weekly News Edition for the week of 

June 15, 2025 
“Equip, Support, Serve, Witness Where God Calls Us!” 
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